
MEMBERSHIP MEETING
October 19, 2011

The NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION, an organization of active and retired
members of the NYPD, General Membership meeting was held at the Knights of
Columbus Hall, Great Kills, 22 Hillside Terrace on Wednesday, October 19,
2011. Approximately 75 members were in attendance. The membership was
addressed by retired Deputy Inspector James LaPiedra regarding investment
opportunities. He will give a full presentation at the November 16th meeting. Tony
Perrone, President of the National 10-13 Org, Inc spoke about retirees benefits and bills
pending in the NY State Legislature. Meetings are held every third Wednesday of the
month. The Association website is WWW.VZ1013.COM

Edward D. Reuss, Chairman, Public Relations - CaptainReuss@Verizon.net

President Anthony DeNatale calls the meeting to order as
Vice President Robert Walsh & Recording Secretary Ellen Bjorkstrom look on

GUEST SPEAKERS

Retired Deputy Inspector James LaPiedra Tony Perrone, President, National 10-13 Org



AROUND THE ROOM


